
The Department for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities has provided the following 
answer to your written parliamentary question (189153): 

Question: 
To ask the Secretary of State for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities, what steps he 
is taking to implement its commitment in 2018 to (a) legislate to simplify complex 
company and opaque structures used to limit the security of tenure of park home 
residents and (b) amend the definition of pitch fees to prevent the use of variable 
service charges for park home residents in pitch fee agreements. (189153)  

Tabled on: 13 June 2023 

Answer: 
Rachel Maclean:  

We have made significant progress on the implementation of our 2018 commitments, 
including supporting my Honourable Friend's Private Member's Bill which will change the 
inflationary index used in pitch fee reviews from the retail price index to the lower 
consumer price index. 

We remain focused on improving the sector and will introduce primary legislation to 
implement our remaining commitments, when the parliamentary timetable allows. 

The answer was submitted on 19 Jun 2023 at 11:04. 

 


